
 

 
Meeting Minutes 

Coordinating Board for Higher Education & State Board of 
Education’s Joint Meeting 
Coordinating Board for Higher Education 
March 6, 2024 

The Coordinating Board for Higher Education and the State Board of Educations’ joint meeting was 
called to order at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, March 6, 2024. CBHE members Hollie Elliott, Allen Brooks, 
Anne-Marie Clarke, Senator Sater, Shawn Saale, and Phil Hoffman, Dudley McCarter and SBE 
members Charlie Shields, Carol Hallquist, Kimberly Bailey, Kerry Casey, Donald Claycomb, Peter 
Herschend, Mary Schrag, and Pamela Westbrooks-Hodge were present: 

Welcome and Introductions 

President Shields and Chair Elliott called the meeting to order. Jill Jensen and Darian Jones called the 
role. There was a quorum. 

President Shields and Chair Elliott welcomed both boards.  

Remarks from the Commissioners 

Commissioner Vandeven and Commissioner Boggs welcomed everyone for joining the joint meeting. 
Commissioner Boggs congratulated Commissioner Vandeven on her last SBE meeting. 

Missouri Advisory Board for Educator Preparation (MABEP) 

Samantha Dickey (DHEWD), Paul Katnik (DESE), Daryl Fridley (DESE), Laurie Kingsley (Teaching 
Professor and Assistant Dean of Teacher Education, University of Missouri – Columbia), and Cassidy 
Urie (Math teacher, Columbia Public Schools) shared information regarding the teacher shortage and 
the current efforts to assist the shortage. 

Youth and Adult Apprenticeships 

Donna Brake (DHEWD) and Perry Gorrell (DESE) shared information on apprenticeships and their 
impact/expansion within Missouri.  

P20W Data Network 

Jeremy Kintzel (DHEWD) shared information on P20W data.  

General Business 

President Shields, Chair Elliott, Commissioners Vandeven, and Boggs provided closing remarks and 
thanked the boards for joining together. The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 


